129 Church Street Suite 418

New Haven, CT

06510

May 11, 2009

Dr. Reginald Mayo, Superintendent

54 Meadow Street

New Haven, CT

06511

Dr. Mayo,
We are writing this letter as a follow up to our meeting on Friday May 8th 2009.

Thank you for agreeing to meet with us to review the latest draft of the unified code of conduct and for accepting our recommendations regarding this important document.

In particular we are excited about your commitment to comply with the intent of section 10-233c of the general statutes of Connecticut, which regulates the use of out of school suspensions.  We look forward to seeing the plans laid out by principals in schools across the district for alternative discipline that will be employed to reduce out of school suspensions in the 2009-2010 school year and bring the district into compliance with this statute.

We also appreciate the district accepting our recommendation to make school-by-school documentation of all disciplinary actions available in printed format for parents at each school and at the Board of Education.  We are happy that you felt comfortable with the rough format we proposed and are looking forward to seeing the final format the district develops in the coming school year and reviewing the resulting report with the district on an ongoing annual basis.  

We were also happy to hear the district’s plan for training administrators and teachers and educating parents and students about the new policy and regulations through training sessions at the end of this school year and beginning of next school year, and parent orientations at the start of next school year.  

We are glad have had such a productive and cooperative meeting where we were able to submit the following additional recommendations:

· That the language on page 9 and 10 be changed from “it is expected that parents will be notified of any actions taken to “it is required . . .”

· That the language of the code of conduct be made consistent with the bullying procedures.

Thank you for agreeing to make these changes and for keeping the door open for parents to revisit the code of conduct should any additional issues arise.

We look forward to continuing to work together in coming years for the benefit of all New Haven Public School Children and the entire New Haven community.

Thank you,
Angela Watley
Parent Leader
Teach Our Children
cc:
Allan Appel

